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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 December 2022 at 7:30 pm in Slateford/Longstone Church. 



DL welcomed everyone and commented on the effects of cold weather on the elderly, especially on cleaning steps and what CEC can do about it. He commented on the ongoing Social Care consultation, noting that the population of Edinburgh is forecast to increase by 12-13,000 by 2030. Will there be enough GPs, care homes and health centres? There is no money for all this. 
1
Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary) and Margaret Campbell
Co-opted members
Will Sturgeon, John Allan
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllrs Ross Mackenzie and Val Walker
In attendance
none
Public visitors
none
SC announced apologies from Cllrs Dixon, Heap, Key and Cowdy. Also from Alan Gordon.
1.1
Membership





SC noted the resignation of Lily Campbell and that, as a consequence and for the first time, membership of LCC has fallen below 7, the minimum required for LCC by the Scheme for Community Councils in Edinburgh (CEC have been informed). This does not automatically mean closure but does mean that we have to address the situation by the March 2023 meeting. He noted that we can remedy the matter by co-option as we have 2 unfilled co-option places. Both WS and DL mentioned that they knew of at least one person who was willing to join; SC urged them to get the people they had in mind to the February meeting or at the latest to the March meeting so that we can meet them and co-opt them if we think that appropriate. 
2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 November 2022 were approved and adopted.
3
Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
SC had received a report from Brian Farrell, who had attended the November meeting, concerned about the condition of Kingsknowe Place where his mother lives. Recently BF met with Cllr Dixon and a City officer on site where various issues were noted. He awaits the outcome and will tell us the result. 

4
Police report. No police officer was available.
5
Planning and development

5.1
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
SC reported hearing from the developer that work on site would start on 15 January [inadvertently I said ‘June’]. A general discussion followed on student flats in general. 
5.2
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Work on conversion still proceeding. JA asked about the memorial plaque. MC promised to try again to get some action to remove it to safe keeping.
5.3
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Awaiting assessment by planners, who still lack a report from the Roads Dept. RMcK reported that the developer was reassessing the scheme. 
5.4
Students flats in Inglis Green Gait


The application is still awaiting assessment by planners.
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC

JA reported that the Canal group had faded. AG sent a report that, on 5 Dec he had attended a meeting of the Community Grant Cttee, which agreed to distribute some funds (details provided by RMcK, who had also attended). On 30 Nov AG attended a meeting with Cllrs and CEC officers about the closed bridges in Colinton Dell. He referred to the update that SC had already circulated. VW had also attended that meeting. 
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme (survey):  
No update available on the survey. 

7.2
Graffiti: 


SC reported 24 examples on the website. WS reported some progress and his aim to deal with graffiti on a wall in Inglis Green Road. WS was congratulated on his work in removing graffiti.
7.3
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd), including the question of a controlled crossing by Kingsknowe Park (street)
No change. MC reported seeing a notice on Lanark Rd regarding a consultation. Details to be found.

7.4
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park to Murrayburn Road


VW explained that the Culture and Communities Cttee will discuss lighting to several paths in parks on Tuesday (following day?). Some news on the matter is expected in the New Year. 
7.5
Outdoor classroom at the school and DC Award


No news. Item to be removed from future agendas.
7.6
Burnside closure and Longstone Inn
Awaiting a report to the February meeting of CEC’s T+E Cttee. 
7.7
The Tunnel Path (ownership)

Transfer still being investigated by an Estates Dept official. JA queried onwnership of the land on which the canal is built. Confused discussion followed.
8
Councillors’ reports

VW commented on CEC’s budget.

9
Treasurer’s report
In AG’s absence SC read out his report. On 14 Nov, £45 to church for room hire and between 30 Nov and 7 Dec, 4 payments to Ionos for domain registration amounting to £8.40, bringing the bank balance to £849.45. SC anticipated that we would end the financial year with another surplus and suggested that we donate as much as we can to various good causes. He will circulated suggestions. 
10
AOCB

10.1
The long stone
Item to be removed from future agendas. JA reminded re possibility of getting planning gain to do something with the long stone. Awaiting a suitable planning application.
10.2
Murals
No action on this matter. 
11
Date and venue of next meeting: 13 February 2023 in Slateford/Longstone Church.
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